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A Message from our District Deputy Grand Master 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

As Christmas approaches and we gather to celebrate that 
most momentous event which took place in Bethlehem 2,022 
years ago (according to the history books) the meaning and 
ideals of that day long ago, has not changed. So as we embark 
on the annual gatherings of family, friends, neighbours and 
colleagues we can rejoice in the occasion of new hope for a 
better World to come. 


As we gather to celebrate Christmas, with all the fine food, 
gifts fellowship let us also be mindful of those less fortunate. 
 The message of Christmas should be an everyday message.

Please take the time to call a long lost friend - or stranger. 
Check on a Brother Mason who you haven’t seen for years. 
Maybe make sure that a senior citizen is not left out and 
lonely.  And don’t forget that new neighbour who has just 
arrived in Canada from a far off land.


As the New Year approaches along with the half-way point of the Masonic Year there is time and 
opportunity to consider activities and projects – for the Good of Masonry and the community.  It is 
important to involve families too.  Some ideas spring to mind if someone wants to organize them: 


1) A back yard community ice rink competition. 

2) A toboggan party. 

3) An ice fishing outing.

4) Curling???

5) Drone flying (I wonder how many kids (9 to 90) who will get one for Christmas.

6) Recognition of educational achievements of the children, and grandchildren of our Lodge 

members.  And of course there are the regular Lodge meetings with the added opportunity to 
make a point of visiting as many Lodges as possible and participating in regular Lodge activities.



3

VOLUME 4- ISSUE 41	 DECEMBER 2022 

Sudbury Manitoulin District Newsletter


A Message from our District Deputy Grand Master 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

May you and your families, all enjoy the very best for Christmas – and of course for 2023 – 

stay safe and be safe. Please take note of the quotes attached:


“How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before beginning to improve the 
world.” - ANNE FRANK


“Perhaps you will forget tomorrow the kind words you said, but the recipient may cherish them 

over a lifetime.” - Dale Carnegie

 

Lionel Rudd

Sudbury - Manitoulin D.D.G.M. 
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The Mentors Minute 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Brethren, 


I just got off of the Grand Lodge Mentoring Matters zoom meeting 
so my minute of your life (that is if you read this) is going to be 
sharing a few of the ideas and pearls of wisdom presented to those 
in attendance by those in attendance. In no particular order:

1. The destiny of Freemasonry is in our hands…it is not a 
preordained destiny

	 a. Wow! Think about that and how the destiny for our 
Lodges is in our hands.


2. PBJ and we are not talking the sandwich!

	 a. Pride in being a Freemason. Pride in doing the work well. Pride.

	 b. Beauty in the craft and the goals Freemasonry espouses. Beauty.

	 c. Joy in the relationships we build with our brothers in the craft. Joy.


3. Freemasonry should be enjoyed…not endured!


	 a. WOW! These past couple of years have taken the enjoyment we used to experience 
in Lodge out of our monthly routines. But we can bring that enjoyment back!


That is it for now. Stay well and I look forward to sitting and serving with you in Lodge.


W. Bro. Robert Tailleur

District Mentor Lead
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Brethren,


I would like to get the word out that Saturday, December 17th the Sudbury Manitoulin District 
Masons have adopted the Plasma Centre in Sudbury.


What does this mean?


It means that any Brother that goes in to donate plasma on the 17th will be greeted with a sign 
acknowledging our district's contribution and continued support towards plasma donation, it 
also means there will be festive treats and the chance of prizes. The event lasts all day so 
Brothers can book a time that is convenient for them, I will be attending at noon. If you are a 
seasoned veteran plasma donor or if this is going to be your very first donation come out and 
make a day of it!! 


Also for those that cannot make the event on the 17th there is a promotion going on for the 
month of December for anyone that books an appointment and shows up for it they will 
receive a gift from Canadian Blood Services.


The Christmas and holiday season is upon us, this is the season we most associate with giving 
gifts, but what if this season along with all of your other gifts you gave a gift that cost you 
nothing except a bit of your time, this month Brethren I challenge you to get out there and 
give the gift of life by donating plasma, hopefully I will see you there!!


Bro. Clayton Kennedy,

District Blood/Plasma Donor Chairman


A message from the District Blood Donor Chairman 
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Ill & Distressed


Bro. Chris Kemp - Nickel Lodge No. 427

Bro. Jody Caldwell - Nickel Lodge No. 427


V.W. Bro. Don Falkingham - Espanola Lodge No. 527

W. Bro. Bob Akkanen - Espanola Lodge No. 527

W. Bro. Rodd Junkala - Espanola Lodge No. 527

W. Bro. Grant Moody - Espanola Lodge No. 527

Bro. Paul Tymchuk - Espanola Lodge No. 527 


V.W. Bro. Doug Ashick - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

R.W. Bro. Reg Daigle - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

W. Bro. Ted Beynon - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536 

Bro. Toby Beynon - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

W. Bro. Al Bowles - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536


W. Bro. David Keown - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

Bro. Terrence Mullen - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536


Bro. Peter Ramsey - City of Lakes Lodge No. 536 


R.W. Bro. Sam Khoury - Friendship Lodge No. 691

W. Bro. Alec Coles - Friendship Lodge No. 691


Lodge Secretaries are asked to forward this information to our District Chaplain by the end of 
each month for inclusion in the upcoming newsletter.
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A Message from the Alzheimer’s Society of Sudbury


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 



8

VOLUME 4- ISSUE 41	 DECEMBER 2022 

Sudbury Manitoulin District Newsletter

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

A message from the Ontario Masons Social Media Committee: 



9

VOLUME 4- ISSUE 41	 DECEMBER 2022 

Sudbury Manitoulin District Newsletter

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

A Message from NOSM:
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

District Deputy Grand Master Banquet Photos
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District Deputy Grand Master Banquet Photos
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50 Year Jubilee medal and pin presentation at 

Friendship Lodge No. 691

Please find attached wonderful 
pictures of V. W. Bro. Ray Barlow's 
50 year Jubilee medal and pin 
presentation from the Dec 14 2022 
regular meeting at Lodge.  It was a 
wonderful evening!
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50 Year Jubilee medal and pin presentation at 

Friendship Lodge No. 691
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Sudbury 4-H Awards Night 

Bro. John Leonard attended the annual Sudbury 4-H Awards Night to accept thanks and 
recognition on behalf of W.Bro. Angus Morris and the officers and members of Nickel Lodge 
No.427. 


For several years, Nickel Lodge has sponsored the Westmount 4-H Community Garden. Every 
year the garden produces over 300lbs of fresh local produce that is donated to the Blue Door 
Soup Kitchen and other programs for disadvantaged citizens in the community. The group 
regularly hosts growth (pun intended) and educational experiences for members of the youth 
group and the community at large. 


Of special note this year, was the filming of a local television program "The Judi Show" that can 
be seen on Eastlink Channel 10 and a visit from the Minister of Agriculture and Agri-Food (The 
Honourable Marie-Claude Bibeau). Paulette and Wayne MacDonald and the Sudbury Clever 
Clovers send their thanks and recognition to all members of the craft, and their families, during 
this holiday season and into the new year. 


Pictured is Paulette MacDonald, John Leonard (middle) and Wayne MacDonald. 
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A FASCINATING STORY – CANADIAN HISTORY EH!


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

 Sources:

Masonry Today 
Dictionary of Canadian Biography 
 
Worshipful Brother Oronhyatekha (baptized Peter 
Martin) was born at Six Nations in 1841 and 
accomplished many things during his lifetime. 
Oronhyatekha was a Mohawk, and his name means 
Burning Cloud or Burning Sky in the Mohawk language. 
He was the Worshipful Master of Richardson Masonic 
Lodge in Stouffville, Ontario in 1894. He was the first 
known Aboriginal Oxford scholar; the second 
Aboriginal medical doctor in Canada; a successful CEO 
of a multinational financial institution; a native 
statesman; an athlete of international standing; and an 
outspoken champion of the rights of women, children, 
and minorities. While all this would be remarkable in 
any age, that he achieved it during the Victorian era 
when racism and assimilation were official state 
policies, has made him a figure approaching legend in some Aboriginal circles.

 
Born 10 August 1841, on the Six Nations of the Grand River First Nation near Brantford, 
Ontario, Oronhyatekha was selected at the age of twenty by the Six Nations Iroquois 
Confederacy (consisting of the Mohawk, Oneida, Onondaga, Cayuga, Seneca, and Tuscarora 
Nations) to give the welcoming address to the Prince of Wales during his visit to the New 
World. Prince Edward was sufficiently impressed that he urged the young Oronhyatekha to 
attend the University of Oxford, which he did in 1860. It is not certain what program 
Oronhyatekha followed, however, he returned to Canada two years later.
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

In 1863, Oronhyatekha returned to Canada to marry Ellen Hill, (Karakwineh, meaning 
"moving sun"), she was the great-granddaughter of Joseph Brant. They had six children, of 
whom a daughter and a son survived to adulthood. In 1863-1867, he took a medical degree at 
the University of Toronto.

 
As his medical practice grew, he also became a figure of increasing importance in Victorian 
Canada. About 1871, Dr Lucas invited him to become a partner in a practice in Stratford. The 
ambitious young doctor accepted and soon became involved in his only foray into active 
politics. He handled the campaigning for the Conservative party, in the federal election of 
1872, in Wallace Township, north of Stratford. It was at this time that he met Sir John A. 
Macdonald, who recommended his appointment by the government as a consulting 
physician to the Mohawks at Tyendinaga.

 

In 1871, be became a member of Canada's National Rifle Team, and in 1874, was elected the 
President of the Grand Council of Canadian Chiefs, the highest ranking native statesman in 
North America.

 

In 1878, he applied to become a member of the Independent Order of Foresters, a fraternal 
institution. attached to an Insurance company. Although the Foresters' statutes explicitly 
limited its membership to white males. However, through his previous fraternal activity, and 
his standing within the community, he had gained sufficient status among Orangemen, of 
which he was a member. At that time only Orangemen were admitted to the IOF. He was 
granted special dispensation. Oronhyatekha was not only inducted as a member, but rose to 
become Supreme Chief Ranger of Foresters, the organisation's international CEO, in 1881, a 
position that he held for a record 26 years. During his tenure, he transformed the order into 
one of the wealthiest fraternal financial institutions in the Victorian world; today, it counts 
more than one-million members in North America, and the European Union. 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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

While heading the Foresters, he built one of the first North American museums created by a 
Native individual. It was housed in the Foresters Temple in Toronto, until shortly after his 
death, and contained natural history artifacts, items from Canadian Native groups, and from 
cultures around the world. The artifacts were transferred to the Royal Ontario Museum. In 
the early 2000s, the Royal Ontario Museum and the Woodland Cultural Centre curated a 
show of his objects entitled Mohawk Ideals: Victorian Values.


Ironically, the one achievement of which Oronhyatekha was most proud was the enterprise 
his contemporaries regarded as his only significant failure. In 1904, he created an orphanage 
on the Bay of Quinte, Ontario, which was universally seen as extravagant and excessive by 
Victorian standards. It opened for operations in 1906, and Oronhyatekha described it as his 
life's crowning achievement. He did not live to see it closed the following year, as he died in 
1907.

 
Bro. Oronhyatekha, suffered from diabetes, which is aggravated by stress. Characteristically, 
he had organized the details of his funeral, and it was a lavish affair. His body lay "in state" at 
Massey Music Hall in Toronto; within a four-hour period on 6 March, over 10,000 people 
paid their respects. That evening a memorial service was conducted at St Peter's Church 
(Anglican), which Oronhyatekha had attended. The following day his body was transported 
in a specially commissioned train for a family service at Christ Church on the Tyendinaga 
Reserve, where he was interred beside his wife and sons.


Over the period of Oronhyatekha's leadership, the IOF distributed more than $20 million in 
social-welfare benefits and insurance moneys to over 100,000 recipients. No single private or 
public institution in the world could claim this record of financial help in the same space of 
time. Not only was the IOF the most solvent fraternal institution in the world, but its first 
supreme chief ranger, as one American biographer noted, was "one of the strongest and 
greatest builders of fraternalism in America."
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NEED HELP SETTING UP A COMPUTER – CAN ANYONE HELP?


LOOKING  FOR HELP WITH SNOW CLEARING OR GARDEN WORK?


HAVE TOOLS AND APPLIANCES SURPLUS TO YOUR NEEDS TO GIVE AWAY?


HAVE A TUXEDO OR REGALIA THAT YOU NO LONG REQUIRE?


WHAT HELP CAN YOU OFFER?  


HAVE A MEDICAL APPLIANCE OR ASSIST TO DONATE?  


NEED A RIDE?  


SEND YOUR INFORMATION (POST!) TO THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR BEFORE 
THE END OF THE MONTH.  SIMPLY ITEMIZE THE ITEM IN CAPITAL 
LETTERS FIRST – THEN USING NO MORE THAN 30 WORDS SET OUT YOUR 
REQUEST, ITEM OR SERVICE INCLUDING YOUR PHONE NUMBER.


THE LIST WILL BE CLEARED AFTER EACH MONTH SO YOU MUST RE-POST 
IF NECESSARY.

DISTRICT POST-IT SHOP


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 
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Brethren, 


The Temple Board is requesting assistance of a "technical/computer" 
knowledgeable person or persons to help with the following:


1. Connection of Belrock's security cameras to the internet for remote 
access.


2. A method of having the Belrock "Booking Board" available on the 
internet for viewing and control.


3. Assistance with FOB programming and entrance alarm and control.


 

Please contact Roger Kitching if you can be of assistance.

Telephone: 705-919-8158 

Email: belrockcentre@gmail.com 


TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE NEEDED 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

mailto:belrockcentre@gmail.com
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Sudbury - Manitoulin Trestle Board 2022 - 2023
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Sudbury - Manitoulin Trestle Board 2022 - 2023
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

December 2022 Tracing Board
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Sudbury Manitoulin District Lodges


Nickel Lodge No. 427

Meetings: The first Wednesday every month from September-
June


Doric Lodge No. 455

Meetings: Second Tuesday every month from September - June


Espanola Lodge No. 527

Meetings: The first Wednesday every month from September-
June


 

City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

Meetings: Second Tuesday every month from September-June


Friendship Lodge No. 691

Meetings: Second Wednesday every month from September-June


Bethel Lodge No. 699 

Meetings: Second Friday every month from September-June 
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Masonic Resources


Grand Lodge of Canada in the Province of Ontario 
Website 

https://grandlodge.on.ca


Sudbury – Manitoulin District Website 

http://www.smmasons.com


Sudbury – Manitoulin District Blog 

http://sudburymanitoulinmasons.blogspot.com

 
 
 Nickel Lodge Website 

http://www.nickellodge.ca


Sudbury Shrine Club Blog 

http://sudburyshriners.blogspot.com


Ontario Freemasons Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/OntarioMasons/about


Canadian Freemasons Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2231516772 

https://grandlodge.on.ca/
http://www.smmasons.com
http://sudburymanitoulinmasons.blogspot.com
http://www.nickellodge.ca
http://sudburyshriners.blogspot.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/OntarioMasons/about
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2231516772
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Happy to Meet, Sorry to Part, Happy to Meet Again! 

I endeavour to publish the newsletter on the first of each month.  
 

Please forward submissions to: mattdaoust@hotmail.com


Thank you to this month’s contributors! 


Interested in contributing to the newsletter? 


mailto:mattdaoust@hotmail.com
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